
2096
Sponsor(s): Representatives Sullivan, Hinkle, Cooper, Wood, Conway,
Armstrong and Kristiansen

Brief Description: Regulating motorsports vehicle dealer
franchises.

HB 2096 - DIGEST

Finds and declares that the distribution and sale of
motorsports vehicles in this state vitally affect the general
economy of the state and the public interest and public welfare,
that provision for warranty service to motorsports vehicles is of
substantial concern to the people of this state, that the
maintenance of fair competition among dealers and others is in the
public interest, and that the maintenance of strong and sound
dealerships is essential to provide continuing and necessary
reliable services to the consuming public in this state and to
provide stable employment to the citizens of this state.

Finds that there is a substantial disparity in bargaining
power between motorsports vehicle manufacturers and their dealers,
and that in order to promote the public interest and the public
welfare, and in the exercise of its police power, it is necessary
to regulate the relationship between motorsports vehicle dealers
and motorsports vehicle manufacturers, importers, distributors, and
their representatives doing business in this state, not only for
the protection of dealers but also for the benefit for the public
in assuring the continued availability and servicing of motorsports
vehicles sold to the public.

Repeals provisions in chapter 46.94 RCW.


